MID SUFFOLK DISTRICT COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the MID SUFFOLK LICENSING AND REGULATORY COMMITTEE held in the Elisabeth Room - Endeavour House, 8 Russell Road, Ipswich on Friday, 1 December 2017

PRESENT:

Councillor: Kathie Guthrie (Chair)

Kevin Welsby (Vice-Chair)

Councillors: James Caston

Elizabeth Gibson-Harries

Mike Norris Jill Wilshaw Paul Ekpenyong John Matthissen Andrew Stringer

In attendance:

Licensing Officer (DP)

Governance Support Officer (KS)

Apologies:

Julie Flatman

1 TO RECEIVE ANY DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST BY MEMBERS

None declared.

2 MLR/17/1 TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE REGULATORY COMMITTEE HELD ON 1 APRIL 2016

RESOLVED

That the Minutes of the Regulatory Committee meeting held on 1 April 2016 be confirmed as a correct record.

3 MLR/17/2 TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE LICENSING ACT 2003 COMMITTEE HELD ON 1 APRIL 2016

RESOLVED

That the Minutes of the Licensing Act 2003 Committee meeting held on 1 April 2016 be confirmed as a correct record.

4 TO RECEIVE NOTIFICATION OF PETITIONS IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE COUNCIL'S PETITION SCHEME

None received.

- 5 MLR/17/3 GAMBLING ACT 2005 FIXED ODDS BETTING TERMINALS (FOBTS)
 GOVERNMENT CONSULTATION ON GAMING MACHINES AND SOCIAL
 RESPONSIBILITY MEASURES
- 5.1 The Licensing Officer presented paper MLR/17/3 advising Members of the current consultation exercise being undertaken by the Department for Culture, Media and Sport ("DCMS") on proposed changes to Gaming Machines and Social Responsibility Measures, which includes the issues surrounding Fixed Odds Betting Terminals (FOBTs), classified as category B2 gaming machines under the Gambling Act 2005 in betting shops. Members were asked to consider whether they wished to make comment on the Government consultation paper.
- During the course of the discussion, Members generally agreed that the maximum stake on FOBTs should be reduced from £100 to £2 however there was concern that this may move the problem elsewhere and result in increased online gambling. Members were of the opinion that online gamblers based in the UK should be registered in the UK. There was concern about the increase in and regulation of gambling advertising on television and at public events. There was also a suggestion that the bright lights and music associated with FOBTs be reduced to make them less attractive.
- 5.3 It was agreed that a submission be prepared by the Licensing Officer in consultation with the Chair and Vice-Chair and agreed with the rest of the Committee, to include the following responses to the questions in the consultation document and Member comments above:

Q1 – Option 4 Q2-Q7 – Yes Q8 – No Q9 – Yes Q10 – Yes Q11-Q13 – Yes Q14 – Yes Q15 – Yes

RESOLVED

- 1. That the content of paper MLR/17/3 and the consultation document attached as Appendix A be noted.
- 2. That a response to the Government consultation be prepared by officers in consultation with the Committee Chair and Vice-Chair and returned to Committee members for comment prior to submission, to include the points raised by Members.

6 MLR/17/4 CROSS-BORDER HIRING OF TAXI AND PRIVATE HIRE VEHICLES

- 6.1 The Licensing Officer presented his report (Paper MLR/17/4) advising Members of a letter received from the Deputy Mayor of Transport for London (TFL) raising concerns about cross border hiring of taxi and private hire vehicles, a rapidly growing issue for local authorities nationally.
- During the course of the discussion, Members generally agreed that they did not wish to lobby the LGA and the DFT at this time as it was felt that the TFL proposals were unenforceable. It was noted that the LGA have set up a working group with the Minister of State John Hayes MP to discuss cross-border matters and other related issues and that the long-term aim is for a national licensing database and national licensing conditions which can be enforced irrespective of where the driver and vehicle are licensed. It was agreed that a note be sent to the LGA in support of this working group.

RESOLVED

- 1. That the content of the report and letter received form the TFL be noted.
- 2. That the Committee does not wish to lobby the LGA and the DFT on cross border hiring and other associated taxi and private hire vehicle matters.
- 3. That a note be sent to the LGA to support and encourage the working group in their discussions on cross-border matters and other related issues, particularly in their long-term aim for a national licensing database with national regulations, supported by local knowledge and local regulations where necessary.

The business of the meeting was concluded at 12 noon.	
	Chair
	Chair